




First Name* Last Name*

Address1*

City* State* Zip*

Yes

No

Do you wish to address Council on this item live during the online meeting?*

If yes, visit http://www.CRgov.com/Nov24Council to get connected, and be prepared to speak during the virtual
meeting. Please unmute your microphone when Mayor Gray calls your name (or phone-in callers press *6).

If yes, please enter your email address for an invite to the virtual meeting.

Those not wishing to comment live can watch the meeting at http://CRgov.com/WatchCouncil or on Comcast Channel
22.

Resident

Nonresident representing Castle Rock business

Nonresidents and businesses outside the Town of Castle Rock

What is your affiliation?*

Check all that apply.

Gary Godfrey

Castle Rock CO 80108

November 24, 2020, Town Council Meeting Comments - Submission #103607

Date Submitted: 11/23/2020









Comment*

First Name* Last Name*

Address1*

City* State* Zip*

Yes

No

Do you wish to address Council on this item live during the online meeting?*

If yes, visit http://www.CRgov.com/Nov24Council to get connected, and be prepared to speak during the virtual
meeting. Please unmute your microphone when Mayor Gray calls your name (or phone-in callers press *6).

If yes, please enter your email address for an invite to the virtual meeting.

Those not wishing to comment live can watch the meeting at http://CRgov.com/WatchCouncil or on Comcast Channel
22.

Resident

Nonresident representing Castle Rock business

Nonresidents and businesses outside the Town of Castle Rock

What is your affiliation?*

Check all that apply.

Based on the low count levels and the impact this is having on businesses in town I agree with the resolution opposing the 
move of Douglas county to red.

Brian Bell

Castle Rock Co 80104

November 24, 2020, Town Council Meeting Comments - Submission #103626

Date Submitted: 11/23/2020















Comment*

First Name* Last Name*

Address1*

City* State* Zip*

Yes

No

Do you wish to address Council on this item live during the online meeting?*

If yes, visit http://www.CRgov.com/Nov24Council to get connected, and be prepared to speak during the virtual
meeting. Please unmute your microphone when Mayor Gray calls your name (or phone-in callers press *6).

If yes, please enter your email address for an invite to the virtual meeting.

Those not wishing to comment live can watch the meeting at http://CRgov.com/WatchCouncil or on Comcast Channel
22.

Resident

Nonresident representing Castle Rock business

Nonresidents and businesses outside the Town of Castle Rock

What is your affiliation?*

Check all that apply.

I strongly oppose the abuse of power imposed by cdphe.

Mason Steele

Castle Rock Co 80104

November 24, 2020, Town Council Meeting Comments - Submission #103637

Date Submitted: 11/23/2020









Comment*

First Name* Last Name*

Address1*

City* State* Zip*

Yes

No

Do you wish to address Council on this item live during the online meeting?*

If yes, visit http://www.CRgov.com/Nov24Council to get connected, and be prepared to speak during the virtual
meeting. Please unmute your microphone when Mayor Gray calls your name (or phone-in callers press *6).

If yes, please enter your email address for an invite to the virtual meeting.

Those not wishing to comment live can watch the meeting at http://CRgov.com/WatchCouncil or on Comcast Channel
22.

Resident

Nonresident representing Castle Rock business

Nonresidents and businesses outside the Town of Castle Rock

What is your affiliation?*

Check all that apply.

resolution does not go far enough 
 
Section 1. Statement of Opposition. The Town Council formally declares its 
opposition of Douglas County’s unequal treatment by the State in being moved to Level 
Red on the COVID-19 Dial, and the resulting closure of indoor dining at our local 
restaurants. 
 
resolution must have the addition that Douglas county will continue to run under a level orange and the level orange 
restrictions, because we oppose the move to level red. 

Jose Espinoza

 

Castle Rock CO 80109

November 24, 2020, Town Council Meeting Comments - Submission #103671

Date Submitted: 11/24/2020







Comment*

First Name* Last Name*

Address1*

City* State* Zip*

Yes

No

Do you wish to address Council on this item live during the online meeting?*

If yes, visit http://www.CRgov.com/Nov24Council to get connected, and be prepared to speak during the virtual
meeting. Please unmute your microphone when Mayor Gray calls your name (or phone-in callers press *6).

If yes, please enter your email address for an invite to the virtual meeting.

Those not wishing to comment live can watch the meeting at http://CRgov.com/WatchCouncil or on Comcast Channel
22.

Resident

Nonresident representing Castle Rock business

Nonresidents and businesses outside the Town of Castle Rock

What is your affiliation?*

Check all that apply.

The current pandemic has had an effect on us all, but few industries have been effected as hard as the restaurant industry. 
Unfortunately, we are now again to the point, as a state, that we need to look at ways to limit the spread, especially with the 
holiday’s coming. While I sympathize with those effected by Douglas County’s move to “red” on the COVID dial, I do feel that it 
is prudent given what we know about this pandemic.  I look forward to providing my comments during the meeting.  
 
Dan Smoker 
Chairperson of the Castle Rock Public Safety Commission

Dan Smoker

Castle Rock CO 80108

November 24, 2020, Town Council Meeting Comments - Submission #103693

Date Submitted: 11/24/2020







Comment*

First Name* Last Name*

Address1*

City* State* Zip*

Yes

No

Do you wish to address Council on this item live during the online meeting?*

If yes, visit http://www.CRgov.com/Nov24Council to get connected, and be prepared to speak during the virtual
meeting. Please unmute your microphone when Mayor Gray calls your name (or phone-in callers press *6).

If yes, please enter your email address for an invite to the virtual meeting.

Those not wishing to comment live can watch the meeting at http://CRgov.com/WatchCouncil or on Comcast Channel
22.

The points made in the proposed Resolution and draft Letter to "Governor" Polis capture the points we, our family, and our 
friends have made during discussions since last week. 
 
We know of some Castle Rock residents that agree with this unjust edict which is certainly their right.  They also certainly have 
every right, as one of our family members chooses to do, to avoid restaurants and bars that offer safe inside dining and liquor 
service. 
 
Neither they nor the “Governor” have the right to prevent us from making the choice to support our local restaurants and bars.  
We choose to do this for our enjoyment and to provide a means for the establishments to avoid additional or permanent 
closure.  This also provides their staff employment and wages to pay rent, buy food, and cover medical expenses. 
 
We both urge the Castle Rock Town Council to unanimously support approving this Resolution and sending the Mayor’s letter 
to “Governor” Polis on November 25, 2020. 
 
Most respectfully submitted. 
 
Bill and Jeanne Graves 
 
 

Bill and Jeanne Graves

Castle Rock CO 80109-3401







Comment*

First Name* Last Name*

Address1*

City* State* Zip*

Yes

No

Do you wish to address Council on this item live during the online meeting?*

If yes, visit http://www.CRgov.com/Nov24Council to get connected, and be prepared to speak during the virtual
meeting. Please unmute your microphone when Mayor Gray calls your name (or phone-in callers press *6).

If yes, please enter your email address for an invite to the virtual meeting.

Those not wishing to comment live can watch the meeting at http://CRgov.com/WatchCouncil or on Comcast Channel
22.

Resident

Nonresident representing Castle Rock business

Nonresidents and businesses outside the Town of Castle Rock

What is your affiliation?*

Check all that apply.

I wish to address council about the lack of facts, science and logic on the move to Level Red by the state.  There are 
approximately 5,845,500 people in Colorado and there have been approximately 2,355 deaths attributed to Covid Virus.  That 
is 0.04 hundreths of 1% of the population.  During 2018 - 2019 season there were about 4,650 deaths attributed to the Flu.  
That is 0.08 hundreths of 1% of the population or twice the rate of deaths attributed to the Covid Virus. 
The healthiest place to be is outside where the Sun's Ultraviolet Rays will kill a virus in seconds.  Instead people are told to 
stay inside where they are more likely to share each other's breath. 
Politicians are making medical decisions and Medical people are making political decisions.  The results of these emotional 
decisions is that the economies of our cities, counties and country are being destroyed.  Businesses that took years to build 
will not come back over night. 
Then there are all of the violations of our constitutional Rights.

Chuck O'Reilly

Larkspur CO 80118

November 24, 2020, Town Council Meeting Comments - Submission #103708

Date Submitted: 11/24/2020







Comment*

First Name* Last Name*

Address1*

As a nurse who has been working tirelessly to ensure that we have enough resources to provide care to the citizens of 
Colorado through this pandemic, I am deeply disheartened to learn that not adhering to the recommendation of the public 
health officials is up for discussion.   
 
The decision to move Douglas County to the “Red” was based off of evidence, data, and the goal of protecting the public.  The 
number of residents testing positive for Covid -19 has increased dramatically in recent weeks   Our rate is quickly approaching 
1,000 cases per 100,000.  This is compared to a low incidence rate of about 9 in the beginning of October.  In addition, this 
number is significantly higher than the CDPHE’s threshold of 350.  If steps are not taken to mitigate this trend, our healthcare 
system is going to be overwhelmed.   
 
Douglas County is in a unique position of having multiple hospitals available to its residents.  However, recent data from the Tri 
County Health Department shows a sharp incline in the amount of hospital beds in use.  Douglas County has only 18% of ICU 
beds available and 17% of total inpatient beds available.  With the rise in cases we have recently experienced, the number of 
Covid-19 admissions has risen accordingly.  Using this data, it is irresponsible to assume that our citizens are not subject to 
the threat of our healthcare system being overwhelmed.   
 
While we have made significant advances in treating this virus and the mortality rate is relatively low, it does not mean that we 
can turn our back on the recommendations of the experts.  According to the CDPHE website, the mortality rate in the State of 
Colorado is about 1.2%.  And while that is a low number, the actual number of deaths as a result of Covid – 19 and other 
cases will rise exponentially if the healthcare system is depleted of resources, including available beds, medications, and 
skilled personnel.   
 
An overwhelmed healthcare system will likely impact all residents of Castle Rock.  Even if you are spared from requiring 
oxygen and hospitalized care to manage symptoms of Covid-19, it may mean that there aren’t enough resources within your 
local Emergency Room to tend to your son who was in a serious car accident on I-25. It may mean that hospital providers are 
stretched too thin to notice a marked change in your condition leading to a heart attack.   It may mean that the nurses at your 
local hospital have such a heavy patient load, they are unable to turn your mother every 2 hours as recommended to prevent 
bed sores that lead to an infection that claims her life.  
 
I am completely empathetic to the plight of our local restaurant owners.  And yes, it’s a miserable, devastating time to be a 
restaurant owner within Castle Rock.  I am optimistic about recent discussion regarding relief at the local and state levels and 
support such efforts.  However, as a health professional, I strike to ensure all citizens have access to the health resources 
they need.  According to Tri County Health Department, restaurants were the second most common places visited prior to the 
beginning of disease.  The economic impacts of an overwhelmed healthcare system will far exceed the potential impact of 
closing down indoor dining temporarily.   
 
Evidence overwhelmingly shows that we need to take steps to reduce our positivity rate which is currently above 12%.  In 
order to start helping our small businesses rebound, we need to contain the spread of this virus, so we can all look forward to 
the future.   I feel strongly that we need to put political values aside and embrace our neighbors to ensure that we can provide 
all encompassing support, not just economic support.   
 
As I stated initially, I am disheartened by some of the response from within our community.  Throughout my nursing career, I 
have been honored to be part of a profession that is consistently named as the “most trusting profession”.  And my colleagues 
and I continually work to ensure that we maintain that ranking.  That means that we have continually worked to tell the truth 
when it is hard, inconvenient, and unpopular.  Developing these skills have proven to be the best approach for communication 
in times of crisis.  
 
With such a long history of being trusted, I am struggling with the recent change in attitude. All of sudden, it appears that the 
advice of experts is no longer relevant.  In this time of crisis, people have decided they are more knowledgeable than those 
that have dedicated their lives to studying this exact crisis.  I urge our council members to not do the same and to heed to the 
advice of those that are trying to protect all citizens.   
 

Courtney Eggers




















